## BOARD OF SUPERVISORS PRE-BID MEETING for Salt Shed-November 9, 2022

Minutes of the Pequea Township Board of Supervisors pre-bid salt shed meeting held at 10:00 on November 9, 2022 at the Pequea Township Municipal Building.

## Present at the meeting were:

Harry Lehman, Chairman Tom Haas, Vice-Chairman Rob Reidenbach-Twp. asst. rec/sec

## Others present:

Gerald Kilheffer-engineer- Producers
Supply Co.
Mark Hoover-Fivepointville Excavating
Paul Schnettler-Dutchmen Construction
Scott Edwards

Chairman Lehman called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

Gerald Kilheffer presented the two contractors with blueprints for the project. He then addressed the two contractors on the project's schedules for bid openings, project start and completion target dates, and what is to be included in the bids.

Chairman Lehman discussed setting corners, elevation and grading for the project. Lehman explained the role of the Township's engineer, Mark Deimler, in this project. Mark Hoover asked about the Township's permitting process. The session was ended with discussion of how spoils from the project would be disposed.

Vice-Chairman Haas took the two contractors to the existing salt shed to be removed and the site where new construction would be done. Upon return, Vice-Chairman Haas announced the Township would be responsible for grading from the construction site north to the Township Building's property line. Neither contractor had any further questions for the engineer and two supervisors.

Chairman Lehman announced that the bid opening would take place at the Township building Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 10:00 am.

## Meeting adjourned at 10:30 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Reidenbach, Township assistant/recording secretary